
Deepest thanks to all 

the members and 

friends of Faith Luther-

an for your generous 

Christmas gifts, and 

love this past year.  

Gratitude is always on 

the top of my new 

yearôs resolutions list.  

Saying thank you is 

being polite, being 

grateful is at another 

level of the heart.  I am 

so grateful for our min-

istry together. 

As the new year rolls 

in, I will be traveling 

for 3 weeks.  Jim and I 

will spend 5 days in 

Jordan, and 15 days in 

Palestine and Israel, 

i.e. The Holy Land.  I 

wish I had taken this 

trip years ago, as a part 

of my continuing edu-

cation and enrichment 

for sermons and Bible 

studies.  However, this 

time is as good as it 

gets! 

This trip is sponsored 

by my seminary, Pacif-

ic Theological Semi-

nary of Cal Lutheran 

University. There will 

be 35 folks traveling 

together, half of them 

students who are get-

ting academic credit.  I 

look forward to shar-

ing much about our 

experience after our 

return. 

While I am away, 

there is a great line-up 

of visiting pastors.  

Pastor Jim Clark-

Moore is not only an 

assistant pastor at 

Hope Lutheran, he is 

our ambassador/

missionary with the 

homeless in our midst.  

He started Encompass 

Ministry with the sup-

port of the Santa Clara 

Valley Parish, and is 

looking forward to 

sharing more about 

our shared ministry 

with you all.  Pastor 

John Goldstein is pas-

tor at Grace Lutheran, 

and has a long and 

deep passion for im-

migrants and their 

journey.  On January 

22, Pastor Carol Been 

will lead worship for 

the last official time.  

(We hope she will come 

back for a visit.)  Please 

plan on attending and 

saying God Speed to 

her. 

I will see you after my 

trip. 

Godô s blessings for the 

new year. 

Pastor Anne  
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Bob Balcomb, 2017 

Council President 

Presidentôs Point of View ð December 
We are closing the door on another year and what a year it has been. We 
have run the gamut, from the joy of having Pastor Carol join us to the 
pain of having to come to grips of uncharted waters, for us, in the realm 
of legalities with Oscar. Pastor Anne has now completed a full year with 
us and has guided and coached us to the realization of planning for the 
future. We have agreed that we, as a functioning congregation, are slow-
ly fading away and are, indeed, terminal. We are not at stage 4 but are in 
the process of trying to establish and maintain our place in the life and 
future times of Los Gatos. We have opened our doors to two other 
churches for worship and are in the infant stages of providing a location 
for another church to hold Bible Studies on Thursday mornings. In 
providing these opportunities to expand Godôs grace and word, we are 
fulfilling a service and an outreach to our local community. We should be 
thankful for these opportunities. The interpretations of practices may dif-
fer but the end result is in the spreading of His word and grace. 
 
What doors will be opened to us in the coming year? The council is be-
ginning the process of looking for a term call pastor to follow Pastor 
Anne as she will be leaving us at the end of March. As we progress down 
this road, we will keep you advised. We have received the names of two 
pastors who may be interested in exploring joining us. Interviews will be 
scheduled for them with the council and the Bishop will be involved in 
the final determination of the person to be presented to the congregation. 
No one will be identified or called without the consent of the congrega-
tion. It is my hope that this will be a ñdone dealò by the time Pastor 
Anneôs tenure is complete.  
 
In addition to the calling of a pastor, the council will be meeting with 
outside consultants to aid us in developing a future plan and providing 
information as to options and legal responsibilities. There are many 
crossroads which will have to be navigated in order to find our path. As 
the council travels this road, progress reports will be made. As always 
there will be conjecture as to what is going on, I would encourage you to 
ask questions and we will do our best to answer any inquiries. It will be 
necessary for the council members to retain the ethics of confidentiality 
in some instances and I ask that you honor this need. 
 
I hope the New Year finds you and yours in good health and that blessing 
remains throughout 2017. 
 
I am looking forward to our continuance in providing the grace and love 
we know God has given us in the upcoming year, it should be a great 
year. 
 
Blessings,  Bob 



Page 3 The Voice of Faith  

President    Bob Balcomb 
 
Vice President  Open 
 
Secretary  Skip MacAskill 
 
Treasurer  Stefan Myslicki 
 
Property  Gwennie Balcomb 
 
Witness   Mimi Shilov 
 
 Members: Len Brothers 
    Bob Zeiher 
    Deana Hernandez 
    Linda Perez 

  

 
The FLC council installation service will 
take place during the service on Sunday, 
January 29, 2016. 
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January Social Concern of the Month:  
International Rescue Committee for Aleppo  

 

 

January 

Social 
Concern of  
the Month 

~~  
 

International 
Rescue 
Committee 
for Aleppo  

 

 

Across Syria, the International Rescue Committee pro-

vides lifesaving support to over 1.4 million peopleðhalf 

of them childrenðwho are struggling to survive a bru-

tal war.  
 

¶ The civil war in Syriaðnow in its sixth yearðhas 
sparked the largest global displacement of people in 
recorded history. Afghans fleeing Taliban rule are the 
second largest group arriving in Europe. 

 

¶ In 2015, images of 3-year-old Alan Kurdi's lifeless 
body stranded on a Turkish beach focused the worldôs 
attention on the brutal conflicts driving families to risk 
dangerous sea crossings to Europe. Closed borders 
have stalled 57,000 refugees in Greece. 

 

¶ Freezing temperatures are putting the lives and 
wellbeing of thousands of refugees stranded in Greece 
and the Balkans at risk. the IRC. Children, the elderly 
and other vulnerable people may die on European soil 
this winter unless urgent action is taken. 

 

 

https://help.rescue.org/donate/help-families-fleeing-war 
 



(Simeon said) "And a sword will pierce through your own soul al-
so ..." (Luke 2:35). 

Read Luke 2:34-35.  
 
If you have lost a loved one in death, then you know the pain the 
following Christmas when you feel that person's absence so 
keenly. But what if you had known the year before that would be 
the last Christmas you would spend with them? 
 
After blessing God, Simeon turns to Mary and says something 
strange. She will see the nation of Israel reject its Messiah and 
speak against the One God has sent to them. This is something 
Mary has never heard before, and probably never imagined 
would happen. 
 
The angels only spoke of God's gift of salvation to all people, of 
His love for the whole world in sending His Son. But Simeon 
warns that when He is grown and begins His ministry, there will 
be Jews who reject the salvation He came to bring. 
 
But Simeon tells her it will get worse. She will feel as if a great 
broadsword is piercing her own soul. This is the connection be-
tween our Advent devotions coming to a close and our Lenten 
devotions beginning March 1. Mary, the virgin mother who laid 
her Child in the manger, will watch that same Son get nailed to a 
cross. 
 
In all the Christmas memories Mary stored in her heart, this may 
be the first cloud that appeared over her thoughts. She will not 
only remember the moment when Simeon prophesied it, but she 
will stand beneath the cross of her beloved Son Jesus Christ. But 
the cloud will quickly pass three days after His death, when her 
mighty Son rises to life again -- victorious through all eternity. 
 
THE PRAYER: Heavenly Father, You loved us so much You sent 
Your Son to die in our place on the cross. Thank You for saving 
us through faith in Him. In Jesus' Name. Amen.  
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New Year  
Devotional 

~~  
 

Lutheran Hour 
Ministries 

 

 

New Year Devotional 
Onlineð Lutheran Hour Ministries 

https://www.lhm.org/dailydevotions/default.asp?date=20170105 



 

 

 

The 

Children of  

God 

ͻͻͻͻͻͻͻ 

7Å ÁÒÅ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ 

ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÁÎ 

ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ 

ÓÅÁÓÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 

ËÉÄÓȢ  *ÏÉÎ ÕÓ ÆÏÒ 

ÂÉÂÌÅ ÌÅÓÓÏÎÓȟ 

ÔÅÁÍ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓȟ 

ÇÁÍÅÓȟ ÍÕÓÉÃ 

ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÙÅÒȢ 
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The Children of  God 

FLC NURSERY AVAILABLE 
Every Sunday morning during service 
*our ushers are happy to direct you 
http://www.faithlosgatos.org/flc-nursery 

A SPECIAL TREAT TO HAVE THE  

CHILDREN OF FAITH PERFORMING  

òA CHRISTMAS WINDOWó FOR US. 

 

Thank you!!! 
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Church 

Council 

Highlights  

 

CHURCH  COUNCIL  H IGHLIGHTS : 

A GREAT TIME WAS HAD BY ALL!!! 

What a wonderful time we had singing carols, enjoying 

some amazing food and spending time with our neigh-

bors.   

A special THANK YOU to Eva Woodall for her coordina-

tion.  

SMORGASBORD HIGHLIGHTS 
 

 

Smorgasbord 

Highlights  

 

No council meeting in December 

 
*Next meeting Thurs. Jan. 19, 2017 


